
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 
September 8-12, 1950 

-Monday, September 8 

10:00 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 9 

10:00 a.m. 

4·:00-9:15 p.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, September 10 

10:00 a.m. 

Thursday, September 11 

10:00 a.m. 

4:30 p.m. 

Friday, September 12 

10:00 a.m. 

NOTICES: 

Vol. VIII, i¼o. 2 

Faculty meeting. Bethea Room. 

Faculty Wives Club. Faculty Lounge. 

Chapel: Dr. John I Durham, Professor of 
Hebrew and O. T. 

Formation In Ministry Workshop for all in-
coming students. 

Seminary Choir - M5200. Binkley Chapel -
ground floor. Student wives are invited to 
participate. 

Chapel: Formation In Ministry council. 

Chapel: Dr. John Rutter, Professor of Compo-
sition, Royal School of Church Music, England. 

Student Council meeting. Commons Room, Mackie 
Hall. Everyone invited to share concerns for 
this year's plans. 

President's FORUM. Come to the cafeteria for 
fellowship, refreshment· and information. 

BUSINESS OFFICE POLICY The Business office will have new hours for 
CHANGES: serving the public. They will be: 9:00-

12:00 and 1:00-4:30, Monday through Friday 
(closed during chapel). Matters involving all seminary housing are now being 
handled in the new Housing Office, second floor, Mackie Hall, under the direc-
tion of Mr. 0. L. Cross. Rent payments will continue to be received at the 
Business Office in Stealey Hall. 

I. D. CARDS: Entering students and those who had remakes 
are reminded to pick up their cards at the 

Student Affairs office, second floor, Mackie Hall. After this week, the I. D. 
cards will be placed at the Library circulation desk. 

FIM REMINDERS: (A) FORMATION IN MINISTRY WORKSHOP ·for all 
incoming students - Tuesday, September 9, 

4:00-9:15 p.m·. (B) Mrs. Alice Magill and Dr. Fred·McGehee from the Church 
Administration Department of the SBC Sunday School Board will be available 
for personal consultation with all interested students on Wednesday, September 
10, 9 a.m.- 3 p.m. Make appointments in FIM office. 

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION Applications are being accepted for students 
PROGRAM IN PREACHING: desiring to participate in CEPP, a program 

designed for students to receive experience 
in preaching. Through the program students are placed in area churches who 
open their pulpits on a regular basis and who contribute through an evaluation 

(OVER) 



of the student's ministry. Students with little preaching experience, who 
also desire constructive feedback, are encouraged to apply. More information 
and applications are available through the Formation in Ministry office. 

YOUTH-ON-THE-MOVE: The first weekend of the campus youth program 
was quite a success. 38 persons enjoyed the 

pool party and thirty youth and counselors enjoyed the cooling waters of the 
water slide. On Saturday, September 13, from 6:30-8:30, there will be a time 
of Bible study and fellowship. Meet at 55 McDowell Road to discuss future 
events, delight in God's word and enjoy water balloon volleyball. Please 
wear old clothes and bring a friend. • 

ATHLETIC PROGRAM The gym will be open on the following schedule: 
NOTES: Monday 2-5:30 p.m 7-9 p.m. 

Tuesday 3-5 p.m 7-9 p.m. 
Wednesday 2-5:30 p.m. 
Thursday 2-5 p.m. 7-9 p.m. 
Friday 3-5 p.m. 

Recreation Packs are available for use by seminary students and families. 
Badminton, croquet and horseshoe sets are also available. These may be 
checked out from the gym during operating hours. The sign up sheet for those 
wishing to play intramural football is posted on .the first floor bulletin 
board in Appleby. If you are interested in coaching a team, please contact 
Steve Cromer, L. E. Williamson or David Barrett. 

DIRECTORY PHOTO 
REMAKES: 

Remakes of directory photos will be made 
Friday, September 12 from 9-10 a.m. and 
1-2 p.m. in Johnson classroom 204. 

ELECTIONS ARE COMING: Nominations for Student Council fall elections 
are being accepted. Positions to be filled 

are: Class Re1resentatives for M.R.E. (1), M.Div-Junior class (3), A.Div-
Junior class ( ), D.Min. (l), Th.M. (1); Chairpersons for Off-campus ministries, 
Student Welfare and Social committees .. The Seminar! Council, a student/ 
faculty/administration communication body has two e ected student representa~ 
tives. Student representatives on the following faculty connnittees: Academic 
Policy and Procedure - A.Div; Student Discipline-one vacancy; Library-one each 
from M.R.E., A.Div., Th.M. Application forms may be picked up at the Student 
Council office in Mackie Hall from the V.P. box. See your Handbook/ Orienta-
tion Guide for more details. 

SWIMMING CLASSES: The following changes have been made in the 
seminary swim classes at the town pool: 

Advanced Life Saving - cancelled 
Teaching Your Child To Swim - Offered Mon-Fri, 5-6 p.m. 
Private Lessons available to seminary students/families 

at low cost. 
Contact the Student Affairs office or Jim Rhodes at 556-5592, or 556-9911. 

PERSPECTIVES IN MINISTRY ..... seeks to raise the awareness of women 
and men on issues that are present or will 

be present when they begin their work in ministry. This group hopes to pro-
vide a forum for dialogue, to make resources available, and to be involved 
in ministry on all levels, both within and without the group. Some possible 
issues for exploration are: inerrancy and/or authority of the Bible; women's 
roles and identity in the church; ministry to the poor in the area, and nuclear 
energy and weaponry. Interested students are invited to a get-acquainted 
fellowship on September 16 at 7:00 p.m. Watch for posters on campus. Contact 
persons: Martha Eller, Bill Fryar, Bill Harris, Becky Lamdrum or Deborah 
Van Swol. 

STm>ENT PAPERS: Students make pick-up term papers from the 
following professors: Dr. John Tresch: 

M4546S. Stealey Hall, room 204. Dr. John Eddins: T300la and T300lc (Spring 
semester), T3000s and T300ls (Summer) will be returned on Wednesday, Septem-
ber 10 between 9-12 and 1-4 p.m., Stealey Hall, room 314. 

SEMINARY WIVES: The Seminary Wives Organization will sponsor 
an orientation for all women of the seminary 

family on Monday, September 15th. A tour of the campus will begin at 7:00 p.m. 
in Stealey Hall. The program will begin at 7:30 p.m. in the Bethea Room of 
Appleby Hall. Child care is available and will be free of charge. All semi-
nary women are invited to this time of fellowship and fun. 

Material for the Campus Bulletin should reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon Wednesday. 
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